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STATE OF CALIFORNIA - NATURAL RESOURCES AGENCY Gavin Newsom, Governor

CALIFORNIA ENERGY COMMISSION
1516 NINTH STREET

SACRAMENTO, CA 95814-5512

www.energy.ca.gov

NOTICE OF RECEIPT

PETITION FOR CHANGE OF OPERATIONAL CONTROL

for the

CALPEAK ENTERPRISE PROJECT (01-EP-10C)

On February 8, 2019, CalPeak Power - Enterprise, LLC, filed a petition with the
California Energy Commission (Energy Commission) requesting to change operational
control of the CalPeak Power - Enterprise project to NAES Corporation. The 49.5-
megawatt, simple-cycle, natural gas-fired peaking plant was certified by the Energy
Commission on June 6, 2001 with an on-line date of September 30, 2001. Energy
Commission action was taken pursuant to Executive Orders D-26-01 and D-28-01 to
help avoid or reduce blackouts and other adverse consequences of the energy supply
emergency in the state. The facility is located In the city of Escondido.

The petition is requesting to change operational control of the facility to NAES
Corporation. Energy Commission staff will review the petition and any comments
received to determine whether to issue a staff approval under Title 20, California Code
of Regulations, section 1769(b)(2).

The petition requesting the change of operational control has been docketed and is
available on the Energy Commission's webpage for this facility at
https://www.enerqv.ca.qov/sitinqcases/peakers/enterprise/index.html. This Notice of

Receipt is being mailed to interested parties on the project mail list who may want to
submit comments.

Any person may comment on the petition. To use the Energy Commission's electronic
commenting feature, go to the Energy Commission's webpage for this facility, cited
above, click on the "Submit e-Comment" link, and follow the instructions in the on-line
form. Be sure to include the facility name in your comments. Once submitted, the
Energy Commission Dockets Unit reviews and approves your comments, and you will
receive an e-mail with a link to them.

Written comments may also be mailed or hand-delivered to:

California Energy Commission
Dockets Unit, MS-4
Docket No. 01-EP-10C

1516 Ninth Street

Sacramento, CA 95814-5512

All comments and materials filed with and approved by the Dockets Unit will be added
to the facility Docket Log and become publicly accessible on the Energy Commission's
webpage for the facility. All comments on the petition must be received by March 12,
2019.



If you have questions about this notice, please contact Mary Dyas, Compliance Project
Manager, at (916) 651-8891, or by fax to (916) 654-3882, or via e-mail at
marv.dvas@enerqv.ca.qov.

For information on participating in the Energy Commission's review of the petition, call
Alana Mathews, Public Adviser, at (916) 654-4489 or (800) 822-6228 (toll-free in
California) or send your e-mail to publicadviser@enerqv.ca.qov.

News media inquiries should be directed to the Energy Commission Media Office at
(916) 654-4989. or by e-mail to mediaoffice@enerqv.ca.qov.

Date:

CHRISTINE ROOT, Manager
Compliance Office
Siting, Transmission & Environmental Protection Division

Mail List: 7416

Listserv: Siting




